AFAC meeting 2/19/15 
In attendance: C. Auten, Heidi Gearing, Maureen Kitchen, Roxanne Larangeira, Tina Schruba, 
       

Kelly Lange, Sarah Lawler Cooper, Casey Shorter, Andrea Woodring
New Business

Hilldale: no hot water in the teacher’s bathrooms. No intercom or speaker in the art room. This is 
ongoing concern which was addressed earlier this year. 

Casey spoke to Steve Toth. As of today there was no water at all, not even cold. A new hot water heater is expected to be installed over the summer and for now they are going to try to patch the hot water through to the teacher’s bathrooms. The intercom has been ordered and should be installed within the month and before the next AFAC meeting. 

William Mason – no concerns

High School –no PA system in the 400 wings, any of the bathrooms, Hall of Fame hallway and 
the stairwells. This has been brought to the attention by the Emergency Response 
Team, 
but no action has been made. 

They are looking at a wireless speaker system to address these concerns. Doug Sanford has made the superintendent’s office aware that this is a concern. 

The front door to the main office has been broken since the summer, and each day they 
tape it open with duct tape. A work order was put in in September, but there has been no 
movement on it. 

A new door has been ordered. Casey did not have an install date yet. 

There is a problem with fumes and exhaust from the woodshop into room 104. In the past 
the woodshop teachers cracked the windows and the back door, though it meant that the 
students and teachers were wearing their coats. Complaints of headaches and a number of 
nose bleeds have forced the teacher to relocate a number of times. 
This problem could be addresses with a finishing room or finishing space, but because of building code, this would be involved. Board approval would be needed and the money for such a space would have to come from capital expenditures. The suggestion made is that perhaps projects that need painting or finishing could be done at the end of the school day or after school, or perhaps the projects that need staining could be stained later in the spring when the work can be done outdoors. 
Valley View—the new copiers are broken all the time, and then the teachers are confronted about using too much toner. They have been broken for weeks. This is a repeat issue. 
Woodmont –no report
Lazar—old report and new concern about $100 for  Ed-Data supplies. The concern is that there 
is not enough money to purchase supplies since they are expected to do more project-
based assignments. 
This is not really an issue for AFAC, but Andrea explained that an individual principal could budget more money for materials. There is a mechanism in place, though there is not guarantee that the money will be available; this is dependant upon the overall budget. Any teacher needing more materials or more money for materials should make a proposal and ask his or her principal, as it will be addressed on a building by building basis. 
Cedar Hill—no report
